Lake City Borough Council
2350 Main Street
August 9, 2021
Call to Order: President Gollmer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Christopher Byers, Ginger Cinti, Raymond H. Fisher, Mary G. Gollmer, Jenny L. Potter, Bettje
Stephens and Mayor Andrew J. Graves were present. Thomas Eberle was absent.

Appointed Officials Attending: Edward J. Betza /Solicitor, Stacy L. Kibler/Borough and Jeffery
Parker/Patrolman (audio recorded the meeting).

Visitors Attending: Ashley Porter and Alan Watkins.

Mr. and Mrs. Dietz: of 25 Julia Drive sent correspondence to Council regarding water and sewer rates for
seasonal residents. Council asked the Borough Secretary to notify Mr. and Mrs. Dietz of the termination
of service during an absent.

Minutes: Christopher Byers motioned, Bettie Stephens seconded, to accept the July 12, 2021, Minutes.
Motion carried. All agreed.

Bills for Approval: Jenny Potter motioned, Bettie Stephens seconded, to approve the August Bills,
amending the payment to Andrew Graves to $660.86 as amended. All agreed, except Christopher Byers
and Ginger Cinti. Motion carried.

Bettie Stephens motioned, Jenny Potter seconded, to ratify the August Out of Sequence Bill Payments. All
agreed. Motion carried.

Police Department: Council discussed briefly the statement of a part-time officer and did not take action
on the statement. The 30 hours per week are allocate for a part-time police employee.

Mayor Graves: gave an overview of the mayor’s conference and new legislation that will affect the Police
hiring and records.

ARPA Funds: Council discussed project options for the American Rescue Plan funding. Council agreed
along with installing a main water line to Depot Lane, they look for an additional water source.

Special Events Permit: Council decided not to apply for a special event permit to close the route 18 for
the Rebel Repair Restoration Car Show. Council agreed to post incident ahead signs, put up temporary no

parking signs and possible use of the fire police. The sponsors will be asked to park show cars on one side
of the street.

Girard Township Water Agreement: Council discussed the possibility of entering in to a bulk water service
with Girard Township for water service in the township. Council’s main concern is making sure all Lake

City Residents are connected to the water system prior to connecting non-residents. No action was taken
on developing an agreement.
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Erie County Landbank: Christopher Byers motioned, Jenny Potter seconded, to enter into an agreement
with the Erie County Landbank to acquire the property located at 1467 Lake Street. All agreed. Motion
carried.

Part-Time Office Wage: Wage and Personnel will meet next month to review the part-time office
employee wage. If a rate increase is given it could be made retroactive.

Streets: The Crew has been mowing, jetting, and cold patching, replacing water meters, rebuilt catch basin
on Sampson Avenue and made a cap for Uncle John’s Campground meter pit.

Adjourned: President Gollmer adjourned the meeting at 7:37 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
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= Stacy L. Kibler

Borough Secretary



